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News from the Directors 
 

New Rector of PNTU 
Directors extend their congratulations 
to our founding partner and former 
director of ENT Hospital Professor 
Nguyen Thi Ngoc Dung on her new 
appointment to the prestigious 
position of Rector of PNTU. This             
appointment is a testimony to 
tǊƻŦŜǎǎƻǊ 5ǳƴƎΩǎ ŘŜŜǇ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴ 
of speech pathology and her unwavering belief in the 
need to assist the many adults and children in need of 
this service in Vietnam. We wish her well. 

 

New Member of the Board 
TFA directors welcome our new Board 
Member Dr Sally Hewat. Sally is 
currently Program Convenor and Head 
of Speech Pathology at the University 
of Newcastle. She has been actively 

involved in the project to date by providing lectures in 
her specialty field of stuttering, to the students at 
PNTU. Sally is also expanding the University of 
bŜǿŎŀǎǘƭŜΩǎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ōȅ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘƛƴƎ 
cross cultural experiences both for students and 
graduates from PNTU as well as for the students from 
the University of Newcastle. 

 

 

New Registration Certificates for NGO's in Vietnam  
TFA are pleased to announce that we have received the 
new style Registration Certificate issued by the 
Vietnamese government.  We are in the first batch of 10 
from over 900 NGOs in Vietnam who have applied        
to acquire this important document. This certificate 
signifies that TFA have complied with the rigorous 
guidelines set by Vietnam's Department of Foreign 
Affairs, thus enabling continued development of the 
program over the next three years. 
 

Memorandum of Understanding with Hanoi Medical 
University  
A new memorandum of understanding has been signed 
with HMU. This is a preliminary step to the expansion of 
the program to the northern regions. 
 

Thank you to Ms Mandy Mui NGO and Ms Lorna 
Quietsch. 
Following three months of hard work, Mandy returned 
to the UK and Lorna assumed the role of Clinical 
Education Coordinator. We are indebted to both these 
clinicians from the UK who have provided much needed 
assistance to Ms Libby Brownlie in the absence of a 
second full time AVI volunteer. This position is currently 
being advertised through our partner, Australian 
Volunteers International, and we hope the position will 
soon be filled. 

Signing MOU with Vice Rector, Associate Professor 

Nguyen Huu Tu at Hanoi Medical University  

Director Sue Woodward receiving  

The Certificate of Registration from the Deputy 

Director General of the Peopleõs Aid Coordinating 

Committee (PACCOM) Mr Le Trung Hieu  



 

 

 

 

News from the Course 
Coordinator 
Libby Brownlie 

Xin Chao from HCMC! 
This is the second update from the 
Speech Therapy Program and I write 
this at the end of the Clinical Education Term, heading 
into the second Academic Term.  Mandy Mui Ngo has 
returned to England and for the last three months I 
have had the fantastic support of Lorna Quietsch who 
took on the role of Clinical Coordinator with calm 
clarity, good humour and excellent organisation. 
The last three months have seen nine volunteer Speech 
Pathologists visit from Australia to supervise the 
students in a range of clinical settings (including a 
return visit from Janella Christie, the previous Clinical 
Coordinator and Martha Karagiannis, volunteering for a 
third time). They threw themselves into HCMC life and 
their role as supervisors with excitement and 
enthusiasm. The work they did with the students and 
clients was remarkable and the students were inspired 
by their generosity and expertise.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TFA and I extend a very big thank you to all the 
supervisors ς Leanna Fox, Emily Armstrong, Eva Lee, 
Sarita Slater, Lan Vy Tu, Georgina Bong, Alexis 

McMahon, Martha Karagiannis and Janella Christie. 
This program could not continue without the ongoing 
support of the Speech Pathology community in 
Australia ς your contribution is deeply appreciated! 
In other news, a Continuing Professional Development 
Program has been established with the Speech Therapy 
graduates and will continue with more advanced input 
from the Speech Pathologists scheduled to lecture in 
the second Academic Term ς Dr Alison Winkworth 
(Voice Disorders), Dr Sally Hewat and Ms Joanne 
Walters (Normal Speech and Language Development) 
and Dr Sharynne McLeod (Speech Sound Disorders in 
Children).  A number of the graduates will also be 
working with these lecturers to develop their teaching 
skills. 
Students will also receive lectures from Dr Nguyen Ly 
Kha in Linguistics, Ms Nguyen Thi Phuong Nga in 
Normal Speech and Language Development, Dr Le 
Tuyen in Neuroanatomy, and a range of lecturers from 
the Physiology department in Neurophysiology.   
We already have some supervisors booked in for the 
next Clinical Supervision term and are looking for more 
- come and work with us in this exciting program! 
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News from the Clinical 
Education Coordinator 

Lorna Quietsch 
 

My time in Vietnam working for Trinh 
has been a fantastic experience opening 
me up to new cultures and experiences. 
Working closely with the students I have developed a 
deeper understanding of the culture and people of 
Vietnam. Being part of the University has allowed me 
an insight into how other countries develop their 
education systems and the difficulties that are met in 
developing countries.  
As part of my role I have enjoyed meeting the 
supervisors from Australia, each with their own passion 
about their specialty. We have had weekly meetings to 
allow the supervisors to discuss their time with the 
students. This was the highlight of my week, being able 
to see how the students are progressing, discussing 
difficulties and listening to stories that the supervisors 
bring.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

A big part of my job has been to help organise the 
students, supervisors and interpreters at each work 
place. I feel this term we have provided an amazing 
amount of supervision, thanks especially to these 
supervisors. The students have all spoken so highly of 
them and are very keen to meet the next group. 
When initially visiting the hospitals I was nervous as it 
was so different to back home. However meeting the 
staff and students put me at ease as they were so 
friendly and helpful. Also the students were very 
excited about having a qualified Speech Therapist from 
another country come all the way over to Vietnam to 
work with them. During the clinical sessions I felt quite 
ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŎƭŜŀǊ ǘƘŜȅ 
feel very passionately about their patients and how to 
treat them best. 
I feel that working for Trinh Foundation is really making 
a difference to the lives of people with communication 
disorders in Vietnam. I hope by helping to train the 
Vietnamese Speech Therapists it will help the locals 
understand speech therapy and promote its service to 
the people who need it. 

Thanh, Lorna and 

Libby at the  

End of Year Lunch  

at PNTU 

 

Supervisor Alexis McMahon, Lorna, Ms Dung (interpreter) 

and  the students at An Binh Hospital  

 



 

 

 

Reflections of a Volunteer 

Georgina Bong 
I volunteered with Trinh Foundation before the Tet 
New Year early February this year. It was my first time 
in Vietnam and I was excited to be able to contribute to 
the Speech Therapy Program there. I was placed at 
Small Steps, a school that catered to the needs of 
children with multiple disabilities. It was an exciting 
placement for me because I thought it was                     
well-matched to my skills as a Speech Pathologist and 
Teacher.   
The four students at this placement were Mdm. Truong 
Loan, Ms. Dao Hiep, Ms. Thu Nguyen and Ms. Quyen. 
These students are currently pursuing their Speech 
Pathology training in addition to their existing 
qualifications in the fields of education, physiotherapy 
and psychology. Through practical hands-on 
experiences, these students learnt to apply their 
knowledge to the clinical management of their cases. 
Our daily group sessions also gave these students the 
opportunity to share ideas and problem solve as a 
group. 
Small Steps has been a fantastic volunteering 
experience for me where I felt I was able to share my 
knowledge and help guide these students along in their 
emerging professional identities as speech 
pathologists.  A big thank you to the staff and students 
at Small Steps who went so much out of their way to 
ƳŀƪŜ ƳŜ ŦŜŜƭ ǎƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΗ /ŀƳΩƻƴΗ  
 

Quotes from other Clinical Supervisors 

άIt was an incredible privilege to see children for the first time 
realise that their family understood what they were trying to 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜέ Leanna Fox 
 άL ǎŀǿ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƎǊƻǿ ŦǊƻƳ ƪƴƻǿƛƴƎ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ƴƻǘƘƛƴƎ 
about how to conduct assessments and intervention to 

independently running sessions.ò Eva Lee  
άWe have had some wonderful outcomes, supporting the 
students to explore different approaches to speech therapy ά 
Emily Armstrong 

To read more about the Experiences of our  

Clinical Supervisors go to the following link:   

www.trinhfoundation.org 

 

Spotlight on a Course Participant 
 Truong Thanh Loan 

My name is Truong Thanh Loan and I am a special    
education teacher, specialising in children with 
intellectual developmental delay. From 1981 to 1998 I 
was a pre-school teacher. Then in 2010 I opened a 
special school for children with intellectual disabilities 
and speech and language difficulties called Small Steps. 

The school currently has about 30 children with 
conditions from Down Syndrome, developmental delay 
and feeding and communication disorders. The children 
are separated into five classes, based on age and level 
of development. The school has 16 staff members. 

In working with these children, I realised that they all 
had difficulties with their expressive and receptive 
language, which limited their ability to communicate. I 
undertook further professional development and study 
to learn more about this. So when I heard about the 
second Speech and Language Therapy course I applied 
to study. 
After one term learning theory, I found that the 
knowledge I have gained is very useful for my work at 
Small Steps. In the second term I had the chance to do 
practical work speech with therapists. It was fantastic!  

Ms Georgina Bong provided clinical supervision for us 
at Small Steps. She was dedicated in her teaching and 
guided us on matters from fixing our assessment plans 
to intervention strategies in our treatment plans. After 
working with the children, she provided helpful and 
constructive feedback. 

Thanks to the enthusiasm from Georgina and all the 
students, we were able to develop some therapeutic 
interventions from each child. Based on these 
suggestions, Small Steps is continuing to provide 
treatment to the children. I am so happy that the 
school had the opportunity to receive this expert 
guidance so we provide even more support to children 
with speech and language difficulties! 
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Georgina, Lorna and the students  

outside Small Steps School  

Georgina with her students at Small Steps School 

having a discussion about a client  

http://www.trinhfoundation.org


 

 

 

 

 

Ongoing support in the form of funds, 

expertise and resources  

 is vital to our program and is  

greatly appreciated.  
 

How can you help us?  
For all donations please see our website 

www.trinhfoundation.org  
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Trinh Foundation Australia is proud to be a partner of Global  

Development Group (Vietnam Speech -Language Program   Project 

J594).  GDG is an Australian Non Government Organisation  [NGO] 

carrying out humanitarian projects with approved partners and  

providing aid to relieve poverty and provide long term solutions 

through the provision of quality aid and development projects.  

For more information about  

Global Development Group, (ABN 57 102 400 993), visit 
www.globaldevelopment.org.au  

Hand Puppets from Vietnam  
A fundraising venture for TFA  

Order forms are available by emailing 
info@trinhfoundation.org 

Thank you to our many supporters who       

are selling puppets, providing generous 

donations and conducting raffles on 

behalf  of TFA .  

 

  

The Directors of TFA thank all volunteer lecturers  

and clinical educators for their vital contribution  

to the Speech Therapy Training  

Student Van Anh 

working with  children 

at  Hue Early  

Intervention Centre  

Students and Supervisors in Action 

Our appreciation to the following donors: 
 

Australian Volunteers International for enabling the provision of two iPads to the speech therapy department at 
PNTU through their grants scheme 
 

Australian Chamber of Commerce HCMC (Auscham) For contributing funds towards the printing of a Speech 
Therapy Glossary of Terms as well as for the Printing of two booklets on Stroke Management and Swallowing. These 
booklets were written by graduates from the previous course as a requirement of their professional projects 
subject. They will now be distributed throughout  Vietnam. 
 

Dart Products 
For their generous donation to PNTU of a box of state of the art Vitadek Communication Boards which can be used 
for both adults and children with severe communication impairment. 

Dr Trang Tran, Supervisor Lan Vy Tu,  

Libby Brownlie and students  

Student Nhu Nguyen working 

with a patient and his parents  

Supervisor Emily Armstrong 

and the students at 

Children's Hospital No. 2 

discussing a client  

Supervisor Eva Lee and 

the students from An Binh 

Hospital visiting the 

department to look at     

AAC resources  

Students learning about thickened feeds  

Student conducting oral motor 

exercises with a patient  at  

An Binh Hospital  

Students from  

An Bin Hospital  

http://www.trinhfoundation.org
http://www.globaldevelopment.org.au/
mailto:info@trinhfoundation.org

